
My Fellow Field Archers; 

A new year is here….I hope everyone had a great Christmas and everyone got 

that new bow from Santa.  For some unknown reason, he decided to skip my 

house this year.  Not sure why.  Anyway, I don’t have much this month.  I look 

forward to being involved with this great club again and want to welcome the 

new officers and board members.  We will do our best to serve this club and its 

members as best as we can.  Thank you to those that came out to the annual 

membership meeting and to those that put it all together.   

We have a few things on the very near horizon.  This Saturday, the 12th, is our 

Vegas 450 shoot and on the 19-20th, we host the State Vegas shoot.  On the 25 

and 26 Jan. is the first leg of our Triple Crown.  So, if you haven’t had the bow 

out in a while, knock the dust off of it, come out and shoot some paper and 3-

d’s with us this month.  The weekly 3-d’s are still going on, Tuesday’s and 

Thursday’s at 7pm, followed on Sunday’s with paper leagues at 4pm. 

Looking forward to another great year; another year of chasing big critters and 

spending time with great friends. 

If you have any questions or concerns about the club, feel free to call me any-

time, 631-6507.  

Thanks for letting me be a part of this great club.   

Dan 
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Calendar 
 
 

LEAGUES 

Sunday Paper Leagues  

4:00 pm 

Mike Hoover & Mat Rusk 
 

3D  Leagues  

 Tuesdays 

7:00 pm 

Kennie Martens,  

Rob Sherman & Craig 

Germond 

 

Thursdays 

7:00 pm 

Monica & Jim Mallon, 

Chace Tavelli 

 

JOAD 

Saturday @ 10:00 am 
 
 
 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 

January 12, 2013 
CFA Vegas 

 
 

January 19-20, 2013 
State Vegas 

 
 

January 25-26, 2013 
Triple Crown 

1st Leg 
 
 
 

A word from your President 

 
 

Reminder:  New Year coming up.   DO NOT get rid of your lock card.   
This year once we receive your renewal form (Be sure and complete both 
sides of the form) and membership fee, the expiration date of your card is 
updated and you will not have any delay getting into the range.  We have to 
have a new membership form, even if there are no new changes. 
 
Unless you wait until February, and we have a mass of renewals to enter.  
Then you may have a slight delay. 



Cheyenne Field Archers Annual Board Meeting 
Meeting Minutes 
January 5th, 2013 

 
 

Opening: 

The annual meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 5:43 pm on January 5th, 2013 by Michael Hoover, Vice 
President at the Cheyenne Field Archers Range.    

Present: 

Board members present:  Mike Hoover,  Monica & Jim Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Jeremy Cooke, Chad Whaley & Mary Tharp.  Al-
ternate board members Al Tharp and Robert Day were present. 

A.  Approval of Minutes & Treasurer’s Report 

The December treasurer’s report was presented.   Mike Hoover asked if anyone had any changes.  .   Then the proposed budget for 
2013 was presented.  Mike asked if there were any questions.   He questioned  the different target amounts.  A Motion was made 
by Jeremy Cooke to accept the treasurer’s report and the proposed budget.  Chad Whaley seconded it.  There was a unanimous 
vote on the budget, the budget passed. 

                                           B.  Old Business. 

Tents-Mike Hoover picked up one of the tents, the other was being worked on.  Mike said he would check to see if that  
        tent was ready. 
 
Christmas Party-Mary Tharp reported that the Christmas party was held . 

 
       c)    Triple Crown- Mary reported that this board was working on the Triple Crown to help the new board out when they  
               took over.  Because past awards which were vests or hoodies depended on sizes of the winners and then they had to be  
               stitched and last year we were behind and actually passed most of them out at BHW, the rest had to be mailed which 
               cost the club $12.00 each.  So the clothing cost the club anywhere from $82.00 to 95.00 depending on if we could find 
               the clothing at a good price that was in the size ranges that we needed.  So Jeremy Cooke researched  what buckles 
               would cost the club, which we could have on hand and present at the time of the final leg of the Triple Crown.  He had 
               previously checked with Wyoming Trophy and Engraving and then Giss Silver Smith Company who does our BHW  
               belt buckles and they could give us a great discount for ordering these.  There were two designs that was 
               recommended and the members voted to accept the 2nd design at $93.00 each.  The winner has to have shot in all three 
               legs of the Triple Crown.  Discussion on whether we should have at least 4 shooters for each class to award a buckle. 
               The  members felt to do that would discourage shooters if there weren’t  at least 4 shooters, expecially in the women’s 
               classes.  The decision was to award a buckle whether or not there are 4 + shooters in a class.   Young adult and below  
   will receive a trophy.(26 out of 30 votes)               

 
d)   WSAA- The club has no representative for WSAA. 

 
 e)    Curt Gowdy-work party.  Mike Hoover reported that he has been discussing the range with Darren Westby and they 
         are going to set up a meeting to discuss continued work at the Curt Gowdy range.  All of the materials, the concrete 
         slabs and target butts are up there, they need to be repositioned, tied down and the stakes set to finish the range.  This 
         project has been going on for 3 years.  It’s a shame to have that amount of work done and left in the unsafe state that 
         it is in.  Mike asked that the club members contribute a months worth of manpower to go up and finish the range so 
         it can be safely used.  The members present agreed to contribute a months worth of work and Mike will let the club 
         know when that meeting is being held so that members can attend if they wish to. 
 
f)    State field in June-Mike Hoover asked if the club wanted to vote to turn this over to another club.  Neal Perkins 

         made a  motion to turn it over to another club within the State.  Al Tharp seconded it.   Vote was taken and the motion  
          passed. 
 
  g)   Old butts-December meeting  amotion was made by Jeremy Cooke that the club have a chance card game to raffle off  

                the old targets, one at the annual meeting, and one at each of the Triple Crown shoots and one at the access Yes 
               shoots.  The motion passed so we will be holding that game after the meeting.  Note:  After the meeting, all the   
                Cards  were sold, they put the 2nd half of the card in the bucket and drew the winning number.   Jim Mallon won  
                the butt. 
 
         h)   By-Law change spelling out what a family membership is and what the limitations are.  There was discussion  
                 about  the age proposed in the new wording.   Past practice has been, once the child of a member turned 18, they  
                 Were  required to get their own membership.  In addition, there are conflicts with the by-laws concerning the age.   
                 



             Article  XIII-Single Youth membership is anyone under the age of 18 and Article XIV – Voting Requirements, Any member  

                in good standing who has attained the age of 18 years shall have the right to vote at all Club elections and functions.   

                It was felt by some members present that if they are afforded the right to vote on issues then anyone over 18 should have 

                their own paid membership.   Mark Rinker made a motion that  family membership is health of household, their spouse  

                and children 17 years of age and under.  The motion was seconded by Brian Halverson.   The motion was passed. 

 

          i)    Club Logo-the new logo contest had only one submitted.   The vote was unanimous to accept the new logo. 

 

          j)     Archer of the Year-Bob Day opened the discussion with what the Archer of the Year represented, namely someone who 

                  not only promoted Archery within the club, but in the community.  He nominated Mary Tharp as Archer of the Year based  

                  on her work within the club, in Girl Scouts, Boy Scouts, Super Day, the Parks and Recreation Outdoor Adventure Program. 

                  Neal Perkins also submitted that Mary attended the National Archery in the Schools Program to be able to teach archery to 

                  the youth.  The members voted to name Mary Tharp Archer of the Year. 

 

           k)    Donations of Targets – Mike Hoover said he would like to address comments that the club voted to take 25% of the  

                   donations made during the Tuesday and Thursday night shoots to be put back into targets.  These shoots are for fun and 

                   if we were to take 25% of the proceeds, some years, we couldn’t afford targets.  He said that it is his opinion that the 

                   board members are voted in to represent the best interests of the club and we should allow them to do their job.  We buy  

                    targets once a year, because it is cheaper to buy in bulk and it just makes more sense to do it that way.  Neal stated that 

                    there is a misconception that only the person running the shoots can determine if a target is substandard, he said anyone  

                   can bring it up if they think a target is substandard and it will be changed out.  Neal Perkins made a motion that all money  

                   brought into the club, will be decided by the board on how it is spent, eliminating the previous 25%  toward Tuesday and  

                   Thursday targets.  Al Tharp seconded the motion. The motion was passed. 

 

             l)    Facebook page-Mike Hoover announced that he is building a facebook page.  If anyone is experienced with making one, 

                    to let him know and they could work together and build one for the club. 

 

             m)   Nominations for Officers and Board Members- 

                     President  -                            Dan Conrad 

                     Vice President-                   Chandler Carroll 

                     Treasurer –                          Craig Germond 

                     Secretary –                           Anna Seekins 

 

                     Board Members –              Mike Lancaster 

                                                                      Jeremy Cooke 

                                                                      Jim Mallon 

                                                                      David Hays 

 

                     Alternate Board Members – Kennie Martens 

                                                                      Mat Rusk 

                                                                      Jim Frauendienst 

 

 

                     A motion was made by Doug Carr  to accept the nominations, seconded by Mark Rinker.  By Acclimation the 

                     board was accepted. 

 

Al Tharp made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mike Hoover.  The meeting adjourned at 6:47pm. 

 

Minutes submitted by Mary Tharp.  
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

          

A transition meeting for the new officers and board members was held on January 7th. The meeting was called to order by Dan 

Conrad, President . Also in attendance was Jeremy Cook, Jim Mallon, Mike Lancaster, Jim Mallon, Mat Rusk and Anna Seek-

ins. There was some discussion about ribbons for the 450 Shoot held on the 12th. Mat Rusk was going to  pick up  ribbons. He 

was also going to get ribbons and trophies for the Triple Crown Shoot. It was also decided that Jeremy would go ahead and or-

der the belt buckles for the Triple Crown.  A discussion took place about raffle prizes for the triple crown. Donations will be 

looked into . The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.  

Minutes submitted by Anna Seekins. 
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Cheyenne Field Archers 

Next Board meeting  

February  4th, 2013  
7:00pm 

34 MEMBERS 

2013 

Club Officers 

 

President 

Dan Conrad 

 

Vice President 
Chandler Carroll 

 

Secretary 
Anna Seekins 

 

Treasurer 
Craig Germond 

Board Members 

 

Mike Lancaster                                                                      

Jeremy Cooke                                                                      

Jim Mallon                                                                      

David Hays 

 

 

Alternates 

 

Kennie Martens                                                                      

Mat Rusk                                                                      

Jim Frauendienst 


